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26th Session of the UPR working group

Recommendations by Finland to Syrian Arab Republic
31 October 2016 
Mr. President,

Finland takes note of the national report submitted by the Syrian Arab Republic. We regret that the situation in Syria regarding human rights has deteriorated significantly in all aspects since the last review due to the disregard of Syrian Arab Republic for both its international and domestic obligations.
Finland makes the following two recommendations:

1) First, Finland recommends that the Syrian Arab Republic, taking into consideration its primary responsibility for the protection of the Syrian population, abides by international humanitarian law, including by refraining from all deliberate, indiscriminate and disproportionate attacks against civilian population and civilian infrastructure such as medical facilities.
2) Second, Finland recommends that the Syrian Arab Republic immediately implements Security Council Resolution 1325 and related resolutions on women, peace and security, including by taking special measures to protect women and girls from gender-based violence and to hold perpetrators of such acts accountable.
The only way to end the immense human suffering in Syria is through inclusive political transition process based on Geneva Communiqué and relevant UNSC resolutions. Finland stresses that women's full participation is a priority in any political process and a prerequisite for achieving sustainable peace.
Thank you. 
